General Faculty Meeting

January 9, 2008

Wallace Hall Room 122

10:30 – 12:00

I. Call to Order:  The General Faculty Meeting was called to order by Senate chair, Jerry Levine at 10:40 a.m.

II. Reading and Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from the December 6, 2007 General Faculty Meeting were read with one correction: Under Item V. New Business, C – Strike Carolyn Sturgeon’s name from the list of members of the “Release Time for Chairs Policy Committee.” Carol Acker made a motion to accept the corrected minutes as read. Susan Marash-Minnerly seconded. Motion carried.
III. Tributes to Professors:

A. Tim Alderman gave a brief overview and bio ketch of former English Professor, Anne Vineyard.  

B. Jack Magan provided a bio sketch and recollections of former Science professor, Basudeb Sassarma with additional comments from Sundar Naga. 

IV. Old Business:

A. A new Calendar Proposal for Thanksgiving Week, Tom Guetzloff:

Tom Guetzloff made a motion that “the WVSU faculty recommends to the Office of Academic  Affairs to adjust the fall academic calendar to have the whole week off for the Thanksgiving Holiday.” Jean Annaporte seconded the motion. Discussion followed addressing issues including: (1) other universities and public schools in WV already have this calendar, (2) technicalities of how the two extra days will be accounted for, (3) suggestions for substituting these two days at other times during the semester, such as end of semester prior to exams or at mid-term.  Jerry Levine called for a vote.  Motion for the calendar proposal as presented carried.

B. Update: New Merit Pay Committee, Professor Michael Lewis:
Mike Lewis stated that he h.ad received some responses to the information he placed on the web. He also conducted an email meeting but has not had many email responses.   
C. Update: Chair Release Time Policy Committee – Dr. Jim Spencer:

No report at this time.

D. Update: Handbook Changes, Dr. Jerry Levine:

Jerry Levine stated that a special subcommittee, formed by the Executive Committee will work on procedures and policy for making changes to the handbook.  Chuck Smith will be the convener. The subcommittee will return to the general faculty with a presentation. Members of the administration will be invited to serve on the committee so that the proposed policy will have their input as well. 
E. Update: Website Advisory Committee (WAC), Drs. Marc Porter and Sundar Naga.

Dr. Porter began the report with the WAC mission statement: “The Website Advisory Committee will review the WVSU website and make recommendations to President Carter, Dr. Byers and Dr. Whyte for improvement in the content and navigation of the site for the benefit of ‘State’ constituents as well as address issues regarding communication among the various constituencies.” 

The WAC has adopted a two-part strategy: (1) A sub-committee, chaired by Dr. Naga will develop a published document stating WVSU’s web policy and will serve as a clearing house for suggestions, complaints, questions, problems with the current website system and work with Steve Tyson to address the concerns; and (2) a sub-committee, chaired by Dr. Porter will focus on WSU’s web presence of the future. The future goals will include the following eight comprehensive set of “core functions:” (1) teaching & learning, (2) research, (3) service, (4) maintaining & enhancing a sense of a WVSU community, (5) conducting e-business & e-commerce, (6) fostering partnerships & securing sponsorship, (7) disseminating public information, and (8) enhancing WVSU”s image.  See attached full report.

V.  New Business:

A.  Fiscal Affairs: Mr. Robert Parker, Vice President of Finance:

Mr. Parker began his report with a brief announcement regarding an upcoming higher education textbook policy requirement.  A decision will be place on the WV State Department Education website for public comments and responses prior to the Board of Governors’ decision.

Mr. Parker provided a an abbreviated summary report of the Budget for Fiscal Years 2007 (ending June 30, 07) and the first half of 2008 (ending Decd 31, 07) to indicate that the trend with revenue and expenditures continues to “break even” or create a deficit.  Discussion and questions followed regarding student enrollment, capital funding, FTE, retention, cost of living increase for faculty, ratio of WVSU administrators to faculty.  

Tom Guetzloff asked about the status of the 5-year equity adjustment plan.

Barbara Ladner asked about the overall impact of the split between WVSU and the Community College and if this is affecting our budget problems.

B. Update: VPAA Search, Dr. Jerry Levine, Vice Chair, Search Committee and Dr. Naga provided an updated printout of the interview times and candidates. Jerry Levine commented on the lack of enthusiastic support with faculty attendance during the spring 2007 interview open sessions and the importance of faculty participation in the process. All open interviews are scheduled for Tuesdays and Thursdays, lunch hour times to accommodate faculty.  The search committee will make a decision about informing the faculty of the final three candidates who will be interviewed by President Carter.  Tom Guetzloff suggested cancelling the Faculty Lecture on the Thursday interview days, and asked about the possibility of the candidates giving a faculty lecture at that time. 
C. Plan for Classroom Instructional Improvement – Dr. Charles Byers:

Dr. Byers announced that Dr. Cassandra Whyte would give the report.  Dr. Whyte cited Title III funding that would be coming this spring, and she is leading a task force that will make decisions regarding how to spend the money.  One high priority is a campus wide wireless capacity.  Dr. Whyte cited several improvements completed over the 2007 holiday break.  Jerry Levine asked if the Task Force had developed a plan, to which the response was, “No.”  He asked that Dr. Whyte solicit requests from faculty, develop a plan, and, before taking it to Dr. Carter, bring it to the faculty so that they can respond to it.  
D. Announcements:

1. Military Science, LTC Steve Thomas announced the opportunity for faculty to attend a special program at either Fort Lewis or Fort Knox in summer, 2008 to observe firsthand the ROTC training program.  All expenses are paid. 

2. Mike Lewis announced a 6 p.m. AFT rally for higher education faculty members to express concerns to the legislature.

3. T. Ford-Ahmed and Chuck Smith announced Women’s Day with the legislature in February. 

4. Jeannie Fisher announced booking for library tours are in full swing. Faculty can reserve times through email or phone.

E. Adjournment:  There being no further business or announcements, Tom Guetzloff made a motion to adjourn the general faculty meeting.  Barbara Ladner seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 12:17 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Phoebe Levine, Secretary

Faculty Senate                    
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